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City of Hernando, Mississippi
Office of Planning

HISTORIC PRESERVATION

March 16, 2023, MINUTES

The Historic Preservation Commission met in a regular session on March 16, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at Hernando City Hall, 475 West Commerce Street. The following commissioners were present: Commissioner Wright, Commissioner Long, Commissioner Brown, Commissioner Owen, Commissioner Norwood, Commissioner Swatzyna, Commissioner Shepperd, and Commissioner Edwards. Commissioner Steele was not present. The following staff were present: Austin Cardosi, Planning Director, and Kristen Duggan. 

Commissioner Long called the meeting to order at 5:59 p.m. and asked if everyone had a chance to review the minutes from the previous meeting.  Commissioner Wright made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Shepperd seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk131491551]Chairman Long announced the following agenda item:

[bookmark: _Hlk6390085][bookmark: _Hlk522614293]PL-1711 – Request for Certificate of Appropriateness to demolish the existing residence and construct new residence. The subject property is located on the east side of West Street and south of Center Street, more specifically, 2550 West Street in Section 13, Township 3, Range 8, Todd Steele, AERC, PLLC, representing Rans Black, the owner.

Mr. Cardosi presented the application to the commission.  He explained that the applicant is requesting to demolish the existing home and rebuild on site.

He then introduced Mr. Todd Steele as being present to represent the applicant. 

Commissioner Edwards asked how the proposed home would look proportionally on the lot since the existing home is smaller. Mr. Steele stated that the home would be slightly taller but will conform to the other homes in the area. Commissioner Wright asked what else in the area that would be similar to the proposed home. Mr. Steele stated that there is a two-story home across the street. He then added that this is the only residential structure in the district. 

Commissioner Brown asked if this is a family home. Ms. Melissa Black, owner, came forward and stated that the home was purchased around 30 years ago for her parents to live in. When the parents passed away, she and her husband moved back to Hernando and are now living in the home. 

Commissioner Edwards stated that his concern is if the home would be constructed to fit in the area aesthetically or would it stick out being a new construction home. Mr. Steele explained that the home is being designed to fit in the area. 

Commissioner Long asked if anyone was present to speak for or against the application. 

Mr. Benjamin Ballard came forward and stated that the original home was built in 1920 and added onto throughout the years. Commissioner Long stated that in his research he noted that the official record of MDAH lists the home as circa 1950.

Commissioner Wright also stated that based on her research she does not feel this property is listed as an asset on the historic application for this historic district. She also noted that the commission does not know if this property would be considered a contributing or non-contributing structure. 

Commissioner Long then asked the current condition of the home. Mr. Black stated that the home is in poor condition. There are foundation issues, plumbing pipe issues, roof leaks, and ceilings are caving in. He added that the cost of repairs came to around $200 per square feet. 

Commissioner Swatzyna made a motion to APPROVE the Certificate of Appropriateness, to demolish the existing home and construct a new single family residential structure at 2550 West Street because the proposed changes do not have a negative impact on the architectural style of the Courthouse Square District. Commissioner Wright seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously with Commissioner Long and Commissioner Norwood abstaining from the vote. 
Chairman Long announced the following agenda item:

PL-1712 – Request for Certificate of Appropriateness to renovate and add to an existing residence. The subject property is located on the south side of West Valley Street and west of Northview Street, more specifically, 131 West Valley Street in Section 13, Township 3, Range 8, Todd Steele, AERC, PLLC, representing Steven Perkins, the owner.


Mr. Cardosi presented the application to the commission.  He then introduced Mr. Todd Steele as being present to represent the applicant. 

Mr. Steele explained that the home was damaged by a fire and the new owners want to renovate the home. They want to remove the small garage and build a new attached garage. They also want to repaint the brick and replace the windows with a similar style. They would like to remove the fence on West Valley and Church Street and replace the chain link with a wooden privacy fence. 

There was a brief discussion between the commission.

Commissioner Wright made a motion to APPROVE the Certificate of Appropriateness, to renovate and construct a fence and attached garage at 131 West Valley Street because the proposed changes do not have a negative impact on the architectural style of the Northside Historic District. Commissioner Shepperd seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
Commissioner Brown suggested the commission do more research on infils in the historic district. He stated that he feels the commission was not prepared for the application presented and he feels there will be more in the future. 
There being no further business to come before the commission. A motion to adjourn was made, seconded, and passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.
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